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If you haven’t renewed
your membership for 2011,

please see the enclosed envelope.
Help us save more special places.

Thank you.

Osprey photo: Elliott Carr
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P.O. Box 101 
South Harwich, MA 02661

508-432-3997 • hct@cape.com

www.HarwichConservationTrust.org

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
President - Robert F. Smith, Esq.

Vice President - Thomas M. Evans
Treasurer - Edward A. Rubel
Secretary - Donna J. Peterson

William F. Baldwin, Matt Cushing,
Colin A. Leonard, Bruce Nightingale,
William R. Schumann, Andrea Silbert

STAFF
Executive Director - Michael W. Lach

Outreach & Stewardship Coordinator
Ryan J. Mann

HCT’s Mission
HCT preserves land
to protect woods,
water, wildlife and
our shared quality
of life in Harwich.

HARWICH

CONSERVATION
TRUST

2 www.HarwichConservationTrust.org SUMMER 2011

Join HCT for its 9th Annual
Spring Winetasting Dinner.
Space is  limited, so reserve now!
The Cape Sea Grille restaurant in
Harwich Port will be offering a
multicourse dinner, accompanied
by fine wines. 

SPRING WINETASTING DINNER
AT THE CAPE SEA GRILLE

IN HARWICH PORT
Sunday, June 19

6 - 9 p.m.
$100 per person
all inclusive with

multi-course dinner,
fine wines,
and gratuity

Enjoy your evening
while helping

HCT preserve land.

Reserve on-line at 
www.HarwichConservationTrust.org

or
mail a check payable to:

Harwich Conservation Trust
P.O. Box 101

South Harwich, MA 02661

For more information:
call (508) 432-3997

or email hct@cape.com

Dinner
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Tree Removals  •  Stump Grinding  •  Tree & Shrub Pruning  •  Free Estimates
MA Certified Arborist #2290  •  Fully Insured

508-945-1554

Business SupportBusiness Support

2 Post Office Square

Harwich Port, MA

Manager: John Jaworski
Locally owned(508) 432-1113

Cape Coastal Nursery
The Cape’s source for Native Plants

146 Great Western Road, South Dennis, MA 02660
508-398-1743  •  www.capecoastalnursery.com
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Gifts to HCT - in honor of and in memory of
In Memory of Kathryn Howes Alvord

Clark & Harriet Alvord II

In Memory of  Richard G. Baldauf
Joanne Baldauf

In Memory of Martha L. Barca
Her children, grandchildren & great-grandchild

In Memory of Eddy Brown
Ed Brown

In Memory of Michael Bullock
Dr. & Mrs. John White

In Memory of Domenic J. Campanella
The Campanella Family

In Memory of Louis A. Chadik
Harriet Chadik

In Memory of Chrissie
P. M. Hunt

In Memory of Robert V. Clem
David Haller & Scott Tappan

In Memory of Judd J. Corbett
Ursula K. Corbett

In Memory of Albert Dalmolen
Eve Dalmolen

In Memory of Dominic DeCarlo
Donna J. DeCarlo

In Memory of Rev. Harlow Tuttle Doliber
Pauline M. Doliber

In Memory of Philip S. Eagan
Mary Eagan

In Memory of Eric Farham
Robert A. Socin

Patricia A. Eastman

In Memory of Sharon Finch, Ed & Lil Kelly
John & Maureen Finch

In Memory of Lisa V. Harris
Donna Peterson
Muriel Woodland

In Memory of Donald Robert Hawthorne
Mr. & Mrs. Pete Peterson

In Memory of Ralph A. Hayward
Tom & Sue Banchich

In Memory of Robert C. Healy
Jane P. Healy

In Memory of William & Carolyn Holden
Beth & Hank Holden

In Memory of Captain John Kendrick
Samuel F. & Suzanne M. Winsper

In Memory of Walter Kulesza
LuAnne & Tom Tribastone

In Memory of Vic & Dot Magnuson
Karen & Jim Beil

In Memory of Scot B. McClain
Mr. & Mrs. Henry Peterson

In Memory of Norma Jean “Jeannie” Swan Miller
Leah C. Berti

Donna Gauthier
Constance M. Latour

Mary A. Swan

Darlene Johnson Morris & Leah Swan Thomas

In Memory of Robert Our
Eileen M. Our

In Memory of Elizabeth L. Pring
Kenneth Pring

In Memory of Carol Ann Robinson
Henry & Donna Peterson

In Memory of Isabel Smith
David S. Crestin
Paul J. Cuddy, Jr.

Anne Hayes

In Memory of  Isabel, Dayton & Lisa Smith
Carol & Don Kelly
William A. West

In Memory of Dr. Russell Smith
Doris B. Schaub

In Memory of Russell E Smith
Ruth G. Smith

In Memory of Norma Jean Swan
George & Edie Pearce

In Memory of Ken & Glenna Swanton
Bette Swanton

In Memory of Georges “Tom” Spencer Thenault
Lisa Coroa-Bockley

GE Elfun Greater Boston Chapter
Ronald Tashjian

In Memory of Charles O. Verrill
Henry & Eleanor Hood

In Memory of  Muriel & David Wadsworth
Brian & Mary Hastings

In Memory of George Whitehead
Richard & Margaret Whitehead

In Memory of John Daniel McMahon
Deidre D. & Jorge Aguiar

Dr. Peter K. & Betsy M. Dempsey
Jerry & Claire Mello

Robert L. Garofalo & Deborah Pacini
Elise McMahon & Kevin K. Rattan

Frank A. Sestito
Paul T. Gross & Cornelia R. Tenney

“He was a wonderful person and loved Cape Cod”

Philip D. Woodbury & Karen Edlund
“For his love of the beautiful outdoors and what Harwich has to offer”

Chris & Jody Vaughan
In Memory of Josephine Schumann

Sally & Don Bradford
_____________________________

In Honor of The Corbetts
Anne & Dick Simmons

In Honor of Whoever made the $5000 Challenge Gift
Tom & Joan Dolan

In Honor of Anne Conway Haglof
Edward D. Conway

In Honor of Robert K. Leach
Thomas E. Leach, Harwich Harbormaster

In Honor of Ed Merwede
Florence B. Lofberg

In Honor of Aunt Donna & Pete Peterson
Crystal & Garin Casaleggio

In Honor of Sue Phelan & GreenCape
Roberta McDonnell
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LIVE
Birds of Prey

Thursday, July 14th
3:00, 5:00, or 7:00 pm show

Admission prices: $10/age 12 to adult
$5/ages 5-11 (under age five cannot attend)

Reserve on-line at
www.HarwichConservationTrust.org

or in advance by check
(payable to Harwich Conservation Trust)

Mail to P.O.Box 101, So. Harwich, MA 02661

EventsEvents

See price & details at: www.HarwichConservationTrust.org
Sponsored by Wychmere Beach Club

SAVE THE DATE
for an Evening on Wychmere Harbor

Hors d’oeuvres, wine and a presentation by
internationally known

Political Geographer Dr. Harm de Blij

Nancy Viall Shoemaker

See raptors such as Peregrine Falcon, Golden Eagle, Great Horned Owl, Turkey Vulture & more

Shows will be held in the gym of the Harwich Community Center at 100 Oak Street

Thursday, July 28th
6:00 p.m.

in the Ocean Room
overlooking the harbor at the

Wychmere
Beach Club
23 Snow Inn Road

Harwich Port

as of May 1, 2011
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Herring CountHerring Count
The annual spring migration of river herring, from coastal waters
through rivers and streams to their freshwater spawning ponds, has
been a longstanding phenomenon. While at sea, river herring are prey
for many species including shark, tuna, mackerel, cod, striped bass and
haddock as well as marine mammals.  However, fisheries experts worry
that water quality degradation, stream obstructions, and industrial-scale
offshore fishing threaten the very survival of this keystone species. 

The state has declared a moratorium on the harvest, possession and
sale of river herring due to their precipitous decline. State fisheries scien-
tists have recognized the need for more data on how many river herring
are actually returning to spawn. They developed a protocol for com-
munities to create herring count programs run by volunteers. The relative
number of herring that migrate up the Herring River in Harwich can be
documented to help guide future management decisions.

This year marked the third field season of HCT’s annual volunteer
Herring Count at Hinckley’s Pond, which gained attention from groups
across Cape Cod. In April, Elspeth Hay, who broadcasts weekly on
WCAI (94.3 FM), the local National Public Radio (NPR) station, inter-
viewed HCT’s Outreach and Stewardship Coordinator Ryan Mann. 

In addition, the Cape Cod Cooperative Extension Service asked to partner
with HCT to test for one week in April an experimental sonar device, a
Dual-Frequency Identification Sonar (DIDSON), to create an image of
the river and detect objects moving through the water, including fish.
While the results of the DIDSON experiment are pending, the volunteer

count program has continued
to thrive. 

In 2009 the run size was esti-
mated at 23,000 fish and in
2010 at 40,000 fish. With this
spring’s cold, rainy weather, the
run was later in the season.
Thank you to volunteer
Herring Count Coordinator Chris
Singer and the volunteers that
make this “citizen science” pro-
gram possible.
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Land Protection
Land Donated to HCT in Pleasant Bay Watershed

Approximately 280 feet of wooded roadside greenery along a busy road
in East Harwich is now permanently preserved thanks to the conserva-
tion vision of an anonymous landowner who recently donated the land
to the nonprofit Harwich Conservation Trust (HCT).  The parcel is
under two acres and within the Pleasant Bay Watershed. “This land
donation helps to protect the water quality of Pleasant Bay and more

specifically Round Cove.
The woodland and its col-
lection of snags or standing
dead trees offers sanctuary
to wildlife in an area that is
at risk of build out,” said
Michael Lach, Executive
Director of HCT.

“The land donation ad-
vances HCT’s broader Save
Land – Save Water Initiative,”
said Lach. HCT’s Save Land
– Save Water Initiative is a
long-range plan to protect
sensitive saltwater and
freshwater resources by
strategically preserving water-
shed lands. "This gift of
land is a great contribution
to our efforts to protect the
health and biodiversity of
Pleasant Bay. We applaud the
donors for their generosity
and foresight, and HCT for
their effective stewardship,"
said Carole Ridley, Coordin-
ator, Pleasant Bay Alliance.

Land Protection
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